5 May 2005
Dear Mr. Natale,

  We just received your package today, thank you and everyone who has contributed.
  The 44th Engineers, especially Wolfpack (1st Platoon Alpha Company) are looking forward to returning to the states.  We only have about 90 days left in country.  We are all looking forward to Fort Carson, Colorado the new home for the 44th Engineers.  After 54 years of being overseas the 44th Engineers is once again returning the United States.

  In this package I have included a CD with pictures of the platoon and a video one of the soldiers in our platoon made.  I also included some illegal Iraqi money, one of the few souvenirs we are able to send home.
  On leave I was able to visit Arlington National Cemetery.  A memorial to all who have died in Operation Iraqi Freedom, one of the pictures on the memorial is of PFC Aaron Rusin of Johnstown, PA.  He was killed on October 11, 2004 in from wounds during an ambush in Ramadi.  PFC Rusin remains the only soldier of Wolfpack to have died and each of us think of him daily.

  As for Iraq, it is once again heating up.  The temperature is getting warmer and the action is getting more frequent.  Wolfpack continues its mission supporting the infantry.  We have been on raids and cache searches in an attempt to stop the flow of weapons.  Soon it will be time to prepare to come home and turn over Ar Ramadi to our replacements, men of the Pennsylvania National Guard.

Thank you again for your support.

PFC Evans and the soldiers of 1st Platoon Alpha Company 44th Engineers (WOLFPACK)

